
Saturday, June 18 — 4:00 p.m. 

David Mauro — Memorial  

 

Sunday, June 19 — 10:00 a.m. 

 Hector, Ramon and Sinforiano Cartagena  

Memorial  

 

Saturday, June 25 — 4:00 p.m. 

Kay McNeill  — Mass of Healing   

 

Sunday, June 26 — 10:00 a.m. 

 Mary Cormier— 2nd Anniversary Memorial  

  Saturday, June 18 

 

 Celebration of the Eucharist   
  Church, 4:00 p.m.  

   

   Sunday, June 19—Happy Father’s Day  

 

 Celebration of the Eucharist with Baptism  
  Church, 10:00 a.m.  

 

Tuesday, June 21 

 

 Christmas Craft Meeting  
             Parish Hall, 10:30 a.m. and 7:00 p.m.  

 

   Wednesday, June 22 

 

 Shawl Ministry 
             Downstairs Conference Room, 6:45 p.m.  

 

 Thursday, June 23 

 

 Choir Rehearsal  

  Church, 7:00 p.m. 

 

  Saturday, June 25 

 

 Celebration of the Eucharist   
  Church, 4:00 p.m.  

   

   Sunday, June 26 

 

 Celebration of the Eucharist   
  Church, 10:00 a.m.  

ST. MATTHIAS PARISH, MARLBOROUGH, MA 

Weekday Masses for the Week of June 20 

 

 

  Monday, Tuesday and Friday 

  9:00 a.m. 

Downstairs Conference Room 

INTENTIONS OF THE  

EUCHARIST 

THIS WEEK AT  

ST. MATTHIAS 

Office Hours for the Week of June 20  
  

 

Monday, Tuesday and Thursday 

 9:00 a.m. — 3:00 p.m.  
 

 Wednesday  

 9:00 a.m. — Noon  

 

    CELEBRATION OF THE EUCHARIST 

MUSIC  
 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Gathering Song:          Take Up Your Cross  

                hymnal #690 

 

Preparation of Gifts:    Only This I Want   

                                       hymnal #781 

 

Communion:        Bread Of Life, Cup Of Salvation 

                                       booklet  # 

 

Recessional:   Baptized In Water   

                hymnal #797 

Sacrament of Baptism 

 

 

  Welcome into our faith community through  

the Sacrament of Baptism  

 

Mya Teresa Cerqueira  

Addison Grace Curtis  

Anna Rose Humphries  

 

Sunday, June 19 during the 10:00 a.m. Mass   

As a parish community let us keep these children and their 

families in our prayers. 



JUNE 19, 2016 

FROM FR. FRAN 

Father’s Day Wishes 

A blessed and happy Father’s Day 

to all the men of our parish who 

are fathers, grandfathers, and 

father figures.  No matter how 

young or old your children are, 

parenting is always challenging 

work.   May God guide you in your vocation and may the 

Holy Spirit be always at your side. 
 

A Community of Care 

 We recently celebrated the wakes and funerals of two 

beloved parishioners, Barbara Parry and Bill LaJeunesse. 

While Barbara came from a very small family, many 

parishioners and neighbors gathered as her extended family 

to pray for her as she entered into eternity.  It was a 

beautiful tribute to a wonderful lady. 

 Later in the week, as our parishioners were settling into 

the reality of Bill’s sudden death, we came together to say 

goodbye to this extraordinary man, united with his family 

in prayer, song, laughter, and tears. It was an overwhelming 

witness of love by this caring community to one of its most 

caring members. 

I would like to thank everyone involved with Bill’s 

wake and funeral, especially those who coordinated and 

brought food for the wake, along with those who served as 

ministers of hospitality and ministers of the liturgies.  I 

would also like to thank Regina and Alan Slattery in their 

role as funeral directors for the extraordinary care they 

provided to Bill’s family and our parish family. 

 As we unite with Barbara and Bill’s families in their 

grief, let us also look to the promise of the resurrection 

when we will be united with all those we love and enjoy 

their presence in eternity. 
 

Parish Finances 

 At this time last year I was writing of how our parish 

financial health was rather precarious, due in part to the 

extraordinary snow removal bills and downturn in our 

Offertory.  As a consequence of this, we had to reduce 

hours for our staff and put any maintenance projects on 

hold. 

 As we end this fiscal year, I am happy to report that we 

are in better financial condition, thanks to your increased 

giving to our Offertory and Grand Annual Collections, a 

mild winter, and some generous one time gifts to the parish.  

A full report will be distributed to the parish in the Fall. 

 

 

 One of the unexpected gifts came by way of a check for 

$15,000 dollars to be used for the needs of the parish.  Our 

parish Finance Council has suggested that we allocate this 

money to move on some projects put on hold over the past 

few years.  More on this as we develop a plan. 

 As we close out FY 2016, I would like to thank you for 

your generosity, especially during this time of financial 

uncertainty in our parish.   It is only by your continual and 

active support of St. Matthias by the gift of your time, 

treasure, and talent that we are able to remain a vibrant and 

caring community. 

  How do we respond? 

 As we continue to watch and listen to the ongoing 

reports of last week’s attack in Orlando, we are called to 

reflect upon this tragedy through the lens of Christ’s love 

for all of humanity. While others look through the lens of 

anger, prejudice, and revenge, Christ calls us to something 

different.  While some politicians and activists look through 

the lens of their own personal agendas, Christ calls us to 

look through the lens of inclusivity and love. 

 This latest tragedy involves so many communities and 

so many issues that it seems more of a Pandora’s box than 

the terrible crimes that have come before.  It evokes 

passionate beliefs, some healthy and constructive, some 

not.  It evokes sadness and fear within the LGBT 

community that was targeted.  It evokes a scapegoat 

mentality where blame is placed unequivocally on Muslims 

or guns or politicians or the mentally ill.  In reality the 

situation is of course extraordinarily complex. 

 I would like to suggest that we all need to process what 

is happening in our country through the vision of Christ 

proclaimed in the gospels.  Christ’s message of love, 

forgiveness and welcome, especially to the outsider and 

sinner, will most likely call into question some of the 

personal beliefs we hold.  Our growth in faith and loving 

service is worked out in times such as these.  There are 

choices to be made. Which voice shall we follow?  The 

voice of fear, of isolation, of hatred, of prejudice, or the 

voice of Christ? 

 In a statement on the Orlando shooting, Cardinal Sean 

addressed this very challenge as he wrote:  “…we must be 

aware of and reflect on how we think and speak about those 

who are different from us.  And we cannot allow ourselves 

to be defeated by the worst instincts in human nature, by 

efforts to divide us based on our differences or by an 

immobilizing fear.”  Cardinal Sean goes on to say: “From a 

multitude of differences we have sought unity. We must 

meet the challenges of combining freedom, pluralism and 

unity in our increasingly diverse society if the United States 

is to continue to be a beacon of hope to the world.” 



TWELFTH SUNDAY IN ORDINARY TIME 

     Faith Formation registration continues for the 2016-2017 

year. Thank you to those families who have responded 

already.  Families who complete their registration by June 

30, 2016 receive a discount in the requested fee. 

 

     If you are aware of a new family in our parish please 

encourage them to join our Faith Formation program.  New 

families can find forms attached to the bulletin board in the 

rear of the church. They may also call the office at 508-460

-9255 or email tsalafia@stmattpar.org. 

 

 

 

 

     During these quiet summer months would you consider 

joining other catechists in the fall to continue the formation 

of our young people?  If you would like more information, 

please contact Theresa Salafia in the Faith Formation 

Office at 508-460-9255 or tsalafia@stmattpar.org.  All 

helpers are required to submit a CORI form and participate 

in the training called Protecting God's Children 

(VIRTUS).  This training is provided here at Saint Matthias 

by certified facilitators. 

 

PARISH FINANCIAL STEWARDSHIP 
 

Weekly Offertory Goal:                       $4,000.00 
 

Total Collection of  June 11, 12 $4,362.16         

     Of that amount ParishPay donations were  $1,097.16 
 

Parishioners celebrating Mass June 11, 12…...………..303 
 

 

 

JUNE SPECIAL COLLECTIONS 
 

 Parish Maintenance      June 18, 19 

 Peter’s Pence        June 25, 26 
 

 

2016 GRAND ANNUAL  
  

 Goal: $80,000 

 Total pledged: $54,415 

 Total received:                                           $53,345 
 

      Total Number to Reach Goal                     $25,585 

      Number of Families Pledged:                           106 

PARISH FINANCIAL STEWARDSHIP 

                   

 

You are encouraged to pray these readings at home during the 

week as you reflect on this Sunday’s Word and prepare to 

celebrate next week’s Eucharist. 
 

 

Readings for June 18, 19 — 12th Sunday in Ordinary time 
 

 Zechariah 12:10-11, 13:1;  Galatians 3:26-29; Luke 9:18-24 

 

Readings for June 25, 26 — 13th Sunday in Ordinary time 
 

  1 Kings 19:16B, 19-21;  Galatians 5:1, 13-18; Luke 9:51-62 

SCRIPTURE READINGS Pray for  the  Heal ing   

of  the  s ick  
 
 

Please Pray For... 
 

Laurie Burt, Donny Courteville, Peggy Cronin,  Connie 

Cyr, Del Cyr, Clara Mae Dickerson, John Gifford, Joe 

Gillis, Russ Hokanson, Kathryn Keeler, David Martin,  

Frank Mangan, Kay McNeill, Margaret McNeil, Betty 

Montgomery, Theresa Perry and Jean Peltak. 
  

    To add someone to this prayer list, please call the parish 

office 508-460-9255 or email admin@stmattpar.org.  
 

 

CHRISTMAS BAZAAR CRAFT MEETING 

TUESDAY , JUNE 21  

10:30 A.M. AND 7:00 P .M.  
         

     The Christmas Bazaar Craft committee will be meet this 

Tuesday, June 21 in the parish hall.  The group will meet twice 

to accommodate everyone’s home and work schedule.  Meeting 

times in the hall will be 10:30 a.m. and in the evening at 7 

p.m.   All are welcome.                                   Thanks, Paula       

     FAITH FORMATION  



REMEMBERING OUR FATHERS 
 

    During the month of June, we 

remember our deceased fathers and 

those men who have been a source of 

strength, comfort and inspiration to 

us with a special Prayer of the 

Faithful at each of the masses.  

Throughout June you are invited to inscribe the names of 

the important men in your life in our book of 

remembrance, located near the tabernacle. 

     If you wish to make a donation to our parish in honor of 

your father or any other special man in your life, you are 

invited to place your donation in the Father’s Day 

envelopes found in the pews.  Those who receive offertory 

envelopes will find a Father’s Day envelope in your 

monthly packet.  You may place your donation in the 

collection basket on the Sundays throughout June or drop it 

off (or mail it) to the parish office. 

 LITURGICAL COMMISSION MEETING 
 

     The Liturgical Commission meeting will take place on 

Monday, June 27 at 7:15 p.m. in the downstairs conference 

room.  We hope you will attend.  

 

     2016 ST. MATTHIAS ANNUAL 

YARD SALEñ OCTOBER 15, 2016 
 

      With Summer beginning in a 

week, so does the preparations for 

the Annual Yard Sale. Everyone can 

contribute by donating quality used 

goods: furniture, jewelry, vintage 

collectibles, gently used and new 

clothing, and household and children items, as well as 

books, DVD, and CDs.  As you begin rummaging through 

your summer gear, start a donation pile for your donations. 

If you need to store your goods off-site contact the office 

and we can arrange an early pick up of boxed items.   

      Once again the grills will be cooking up a tasty lunch 

of hamburgers and hot dogs.  Our bake crew will sell their 

delicious array of home-made baked goodies at our indoor 

Bake Sale.  

     Want to DONATE TIME?  There are many ways to take 

part in helping the Parish with this fun-filled fundraiser.         

     For information or to sign up, call the parish office at 

508-460-9255.  


